Information has been provided going back to the academic school year 2000 – 2001, unfortunately however there is no data for the year 2001 – 2002. There is no information available prior to the year 2000.
As stated on the spreadsheet the information has been collated in academic school years i.e. September to August for work permits relating to newspaper delivery, café/restaurant, shops and other.  
Permits issued in respect of entertainment i.e. performance licences are collated in academic years from 2000 – 01 to 2006 – 07.  As stated the figures for 2007 – 08 represent 11 months; September to 31st July due to re-structuring and the figures for 2008 – 09 represent 8 months; August to 31st March.  Figures for 2009 – 10 cover the financial year April to March.

The information has been categorised as requested for more recent years, however only numbers of applications received and permits issued have been collated for earlier years.

Please note that the figures quoted in the year 2006 – 2007 under the category of "other" do not follow the trend and are abnormally high.  At the start of 2007 a new database was introduced and the split by gender and job type is unavailable for the period September to December 2006.  I have therefore split the number equally between male and female and included under the "other" category.
The trend continues to show a reduction in work permits issued for young people taking up part time jobs after school or at the weekend and a steady increase in the number of performance licences issued for young people working in the entertainment industry i.e. theatre, television, modelling.

Many of the large, well known high street employers operate a company policy which states all employees have to be over the age of 16.  Many state that they require flexibility regarding hours and current child employment law does not give them that, particularly in respect of Sunday working which is restricted to 2 hours.  
Although the economic recession is having an effect with many smaller employers unable to justify taking on an additional member of staff, a major impact in Lancashire has been a substantial reduction in the number of newspaper deliverers.  This is due to a number of factors.  Over the past few years many newsagents have stopped delivering newspapers “as it is not worth their while” and many have stated they have difficulty in employing and retaining young people to deliver papers.  Also a number of the local “free” newspapers have significantly reduced their distribution and ceased delivering in some areas altogether.  

Due to the above many of traditional opportunities for young people to gain employment have been substantially reduced.
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